GNCoC General Committee Meeting
Wednesday February 7, 2024

1. Introductions 
a. Wendy LeBlanc began the meeting at 9:03 am and led attendees in a round of introductions. 
2. Approval of the Minutes
a. Wendy LeBlanc presented the January 3, 2024 General Committee Minutes and asked for a motion to approve. The motion was made by Mike Apfelberg, seconded by Bobbie Bagley. No discussion was had, and the motion was carried unanimously.
3. NOFO Award Announcement
a. Wendy LeBlanc shared that we received the GNCoC NOFO award notice and was happy to share that we did better than last year. While we didn’t receive our Bonus Project funding, we did receive more money than in past years, and received funding for all housing projects. We received slight increases which will cover increased rental costs. Increased funding is attributed to an improved grant writing process this year, which involved more grant writers from across the city and organizations. We plan to repeat this process for next year’s application.
4. Committee Reports
a.  Data Committee -Wendy LeBlanc on behalf of Kyle Farrell, Harbor Care
i. The Data Committee had a second meeting in January. They are still exploring how they can use data to support Execuitve Committee and GNCoC initiatives. 
ii. At the last meeting Chertina from ICA shared data tools accessible through HMIS. ICA also shared a charter from an existing, high-functioning data committee, to help develop our data committee’s charter. 
iii. They also discussed HUD national outcome levels which we will begin looking at. 
iv. All are welcome to join – contact Kyle or Wendy if you would like to attend. The next meeting is on Tuesday February 20th at 1pm via zoom.
b. Health Services Coordination Committee – Bob Mack, City Welfare
i. The Health Services Coordination Committee met the last Thursday in January, and discussed different barriers and challenges.
ii. They discussed respite care, which is a state-wide issue. There is no specific plan to address at the State level yet. 
iii. They discussed barriers for people who are homeless and being discharged from the hospital.
iv. They discussed the use of oxygen tanks in shelter, and how access to electricity can be a barrier for some.
v. They discussed referring people to warming sites.
vi. They discussed barriers with coordinating homecare services for people being discharged. An example is if someone is being placed in a motel by City Welfare but needs healthcare in place, and the challenges that healthcare workforce shortages are adding to these situations.
vii. They discussed emotional support animals vs. service animals and think this would be a good topic to bring to the wider GNCoC.
viii. The next Health Services subcommittee meeting will be at 9 am on Thursday February 29 via zoom.  
c. Youth Subcommittee Meeting – Mike Apfelberg, UWGN and Hannah Stohler, Marguerite’s Place
i. The Youth Subcommittee meets the first Thursday of the month at 9 am via zoom. The next meeting is on Thursday March 7 at 9 am. 
ii. The standing agenda includes updates from service providers, a round robin on emergent needs, case conferencing, and updates on the YHDP grant. 
iii. Hannah Stohler shared that at our February meeting, representatives from NCC reported on a new conversation between NCC and Nashua Public Schools to better support students who are experiencing homelessness as they transition from high school to college. 
iv. Hannah Stohler shared that Heidi Young from DHHS shared updates on what the Balance of State CoC’s Youth Action Board is working on, including six workgroups. One initiative the BOS CoC is working on is with the DMV, helping streamline the process for youth experiencing homelessness to access drivers’ licenses. 
v. Mike Apfelberg shared that our Youth Action Board, HEAL, is actively recruiting members and we should all support recruitment!  
d.  Outreach Subcommittee – Bobbie Bagley, Nashua Public Health
i. Bobbie Bagley shared that the last Outreach subcommittee meeting was on Tuesday January 23, which focused on preparation for the PIT count held on January 25. They had 30+ people attend the meeting, mostly those who were participating in the outdoor PIT Count. Sue Mead and Bobbie Bagley focused the committee on training and preparation for the PIT, which was successful. 
ii. Sue Mead shared that 13 agencies participated in the PIT Count this year, and 33 people went out to do the outreach, with a total of 40 volunteers participating including those in set locations. Volunteers went to over 20 sites. Sue Mead thanked the United Way for providing supplies to hand out during the PIT Count. 
iii. The PIT Count team found 25 individuals outside, 25 people at Rescue Mission, 65 people at NSKS, 26 people at the Warming Center, 12 people via Merrimack and Milford City Welfare Departments, totaling 153 people counted in the PIT count. This number is higher than last year but is not finalized yet.
iv. The largest encampments found were behind Market Basket on 101A and the Park and Ride. Results from the PIT Count triggered St. Joe’s Mobile Clinic to shift van locations to better serve populations. 
v. These numbers are higher based on both the success of the outreach, but also based on the increase in the number of people experiencing homelessness in our area. 
vi. Chertina Walker from ICA shared that PIT Reports are due February 8 (tomorrow) for any transitional housing, shelter, or safe haven. The Rapid Rehousing, Permanent Supportive Housing, and Other permanent Housing PIT Counts will be going out to agencies to review on Monday and will need to be returned the following week. The HIC training for Rapid Rehousing and OPH was yesterday, and the recording will go out in the newsletter. Chertina will send out reminder emails to those who haven’t responded to the Bed Inventory request. They have office hours scheduled, and you can make an appointment with ICA using links in the newsletter.
vii. Chertina shared that for the HIC training, if you are a program that has RRH, PSH or OPH, if you are working with people who are not currently housed, they should also be counted in the PIT.  	
viii. The Outreach Subcommittee meets on the fourth Tuesday of the Month. The next meeting is 2/27 at 2:30 pm at St. Pat’s Church.
e. Coordinated Entry - Doug Howard, Front Door Agency
i. The next meeting is Feb 20 at 1 pm, virtually. 
ii. Doug has been doing data cleanup for the past two months. They finally finished preliminary data cleanup for active prioritization list. There are ~150 names that have been removed from the prioritization list based on inactivity to make room for those who are actively in need and participating with agencies. Now that this data cleanup is complete, they are moving individuals from Coordinated Entry onto the prioritization list (about ~400 people).
iii. Doug emphasized the importance of adding case notes to those enrolled in Coordinated Entry, as this context is incredibly helpful in successfully finding these individuals and getting them housed.
iv. Doug has been working with the mainstream voucher team at Harbor Care to work on housing highest prioritized individuals. They have several new people on the list after the data cleanup who will potentially receive housing due to these efforts.
v. Bob Mack mentioned a potential scheduling conflict between Coordinated Entry meeting time and the City’s Homeless Encampment Response meeting. Doug and Bob will discuss offline and Coordinated Entry meeting time may potentially change. 
vi. Doug shared that certain HMIS users may have lost their ability to access Coordinated Entry, which was a decision made to improve data quality control for the list. If you need support accessing the list or putting someone in Coordinated Entry, please contact Doug. 
vii. A question was asked about whether 211 will still work in the same way regarding Coordinated Entry. The answer was yes. 
f.  NH Veterans Committee – Daniel Santiago, SSVF Program at Harbor Care
i. The State Veterans Committee met on January 25. They will not meet in February due to school vacation week but will meet in March on the 25th via Microsoft Teams. They generally meet on the fourth Tuesday of the month. 
ii. The State of NH Dept of Military Affairs presented their campaign “Ask the Question”, which makes sure we are reaching out to veterans and asking the appropriate question. 
iii. Katie from Harbor Care SSVF presented on the PIT Count Flow to ensure Veterans were being counted appropriately and all could participate.
iv. Daniel shared that there are 12 vacancies for veterans at Harbor Care, up from 10 unfortunately due to two veterans passing away in past weeks. They have six vacancies on Factory Street, two on Spring Street, and four in Manchester. Criteria for eligibility is honorably discharged, veteran status, currently homeless, and meeting certain income qualifications. 
v. Wendy LeBlanc shared that next month’s presentations will include veterans’ services and City Welfare/Local Welfare Department presentations.
g. Employment Committee – Tom Lopez (updates by Bob Mack)
i. Bob Mack shared that it was lightly attended due to snow storm. Four people met and had a conversation about the upcoming Employment Connect event, and the creation of an Employment Resource Guide. He shared that we need more information on how many agencies have employment specific programs. 
ii. Donna Marceau expressed a need for a general employment program, where people can walk in and get support. Iraida Munoz suggested that NHEP/Unemployment be invited to participate in GNCoC. 
iii. Melissa Johnstone from Family Promise of Southern NH shared that they host job search every Thursday at 11 am internally for their clients and are willing to open this to the public. Reach out to Melissa at 603-883-7338 x 2 to sign someone up. Also, Joanne Perez, Director of Diversion and Prevention Services can also support community-based clients in this way. Her number is 603-883-7338 x 8. 
iv. Barbara Costa from Nashua Police Department shared that the mayor had previously had discussion with recruiters who would be willing to work with people who are unhoused, in an effort to create multiple access points to employment. 
v. Jennifer Rogers from AmeriHealth Caritas shared that they host an employment fair twice a year, which includes clothing, mock interviews, and more. It is open to the community and takes place in Manchester. The next one is likely to be in June. Wendy LeBlanc suggested that they connect with Tom Lopez to coordinate efforts with the Employment Connect event.	
5. Capacity Openings 
a. Shelters – 
i. NSKS no openings.
ii. Rescue Mission – 5 male spaces, 6 female spaces available. 
iii. Bridges – Emergency shelter full. Taking applications for TH program, need to be fleeing DV to be eligible.
b. Transitional Housing 
i. Marguerite’s Place – full
ii. Family Promise – 1-2 openings, have waitlist (with diversion program helping to divert others from remaining on the waitlist). Executive Director Pam Wellman shared that they are officially owners of a second property in Derry which is now entering the construction phase with hopes of opening in the fall. This will help to serve Greater Nashua more efficiently by helping to keep Rockingham County families in Rockingham County. She encouraged all to reach out to Joanne Perez, Director of Diversion and Prevention if you are working with a family from Rockingham County.   
iii. Front Door Agency has no openings. Doug recommended people apply and wait for follow up email. Eligibility is for mothers under the age of 35 and children under age of 12. 
c. Rapid Rehousing – Doug Howard shared this is all done through the Coordinated Entry list. See previous notes. 
d. Permanent Supportive Housing 
i. Heather Nelson from Harbor Care shared that as of January there were 20 individuals on the Chronic Homeless list, 3 with vouchers in hand. In total they have housed 220 households comprised of 311 individuals. 
e. Wrap Around Services – Bob Mack reminded folks that case conferencing meetings are available to triage and support individuals/families who have challenging barriers keeping them from accessing housing.
6. Announcements
a. Ashley Jackson, GNCoC Coordinator, will be reaching out to all agencies in the GNCoC to update their program and contact information in our GNCoC toolkit for 2024. Please keep a lookout and respond to this email!
b. Tonya Mucioli shared that the city is working hard to get the Overnight Warming Station at the UU Church open, with hopes of it being open this week. The hours will be 9 pm – 6 am. Stay tuned for more information.
c. Donna Marceau shared that the Nashua Regional Planning Commission is doing a Fair Housing Survey and asked us to participate if they know of someone who has been discriminated against.
d. Mike Apfelberg shared it was the last call for agencies who wanted to participate in this year’s Over the Edge fundraiser at the end of June. He shared that they have substantial donation of commercial freezers and Sealy mattresses, and to reach out to their office if your agency is need of either. 
e. Dr. Gilmore shared perspectives from a first-time visitor to the GNCoC meeting and complimented the collaborative atmosphere.
f. Bobbie Bagley shared about the recent legislative breakfast, which focused on housing as a foundation for health. There are several relevant housing bills for us to pay attention to. While we cannot lobby, we can help build awareness of housing and homelessness issues to our legislators. Bobbie and others recommended signing up for New Futures, Housing Action New Hampshire, and New Hampshire Hunger Solutions listservs for important legislative updates. Bills discussed at the legislative breakfast include: SB406, SB518, HB1199, SB410. Bobbie also mentioned SB403 which increases the healthcare workforce.
g. Katelynn Karugu from Marguerite’s Place commented on HB1473, which would prohibit Social Emotional Learning in schools. She shared so all could monitor this, as we all understand social emotional learning as key to mitigating the impact of trauma and adverse childhood experiences, which have proven links to homelessness and other health issues in adulthood.
7. Adjournment
a. Wendy LeBlanc thanked attendees for their active participation and adjourned the meeting at 10:18 am 
